STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF THE BOLIVARIAN REPUBLIC OF VENEZUELA AT THE 40TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(25th January 2022, Geneva)
1. Mr President, we welcome the delegation of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela to the third cycle of the UPR process and thank them for their comprehensive national report.
2. Botswana notes efforts made in addressing human rights violations in Venezuela. The establishment of mobile courts and implementation of ‘Virtual Office’ systems by the Venezuelan judiciary to address human rights abuses in the midst of the COVID-19 pandemic is commendable. 
3. Botswana also notes the reduction in the rate of killings in the context of security operations or protests between April 2020 and April 2021. Cognisant of Venezuela’s observation that unilateral coercive measures had a negative impact on the enjoyment of human rights by the Venezuelan people, we however, are concerned about the continuation of disproportionate use of force and arbitrary detention of protestors in Venezuela.
4. Botswana therefore wishes for your government to consider taking up  the following recommendations: 
4.1. Expedite investigations and criminal proceedings of the remaining cases of deaths in the contexts of protests; and
4.2. Ensures due process for persons arbitrarily detained in Government facilities.
We wish the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela a successful UPR outcome.
I thank you, Mr President
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